MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD IN THE SYCAMORE TREE INN, COLWINSTON, ON TUESDAY 10th JULY, 2012 AT 7.50 PM.

1
ATTENDANCE

Councillors:


E H Lewis– Deputy Chairman
Cllr. A J Austin - Treasurer

Cllr. H J Maclehose
Cllr. B Kennard
Apologies:
Cllr. G W Bates – Chairman

Cllr. Mrs J Horton

Cllr. W J Bellin
Clerk:
Ms Jane Corwin (assisted by Cllr E H Lewis (Acting)

Present:


County Councillor R. Thomas.

There were three members of the public present at the meeting.

Prior to the commencement of the meeting, Mr Rhodri Crandon who had recently purchased Newlands Fawr Farm asked if he could present his proposals for modifications to the farmhouse prior to the formal application process taking place. This was agreed and Mr Crandon presented plans and photographs and answered questions from councillors and members of the public. The Deputy Chairman thanked Mr Crandon.
The Deputy Chairman welcomed Ms Jane Corwin the newly appointed Clerk and also Cllr Mrs Maclehose to their first meeting.
2
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING
2.1
The Minutes of the Meeting held on 12th June were received and adopted subject to the addition in minute 5.1 of Cllr. Kennard’s request that contact telephone numbers for the council members were to be included in the Village Newsletter. [The circulated Minutes had an incorrect date in the heading referring to May and not June which is also amended] Carried unanimously.
3
MATTERS ARISING
3.1
Red Telephone Box. The Treasurer presented a statement of the expenditure on this project to the meeting. Noted.
3.2     Highways The Deputy Chairman reported that the Chairman had advised that Mr Peter Graham-Woollard was still following up the issue of the footpath pavement by the school. Noted.
3.3      Audit 2011-12. The Treasurer read out a letter of response from the Auditors. There were no issues of concern contained within the letter and a typographical error together with the omission of the Council’s name in one section was the main points. It was agreed that the accounts would be signed off subject to confirmation of the Council’s Internal Auditor as soon as possible. It was also agreed to lay the accounts on the table at the meeting for inspection by the members of the public present. Proposed by Cllr Kennard and seconded by Cllr Lewis. Agreed.
3.4   
Disclosure of Information: website Cllr Lewis advised that the website was now under construction and should be ready by the autumn. Payment had not yet been made to exclude the advertising on the site but would occur when the website was completed. (£24.95 p.a. inc VAT). Noted.
3.4 Best Kept Village Competition Cllr Austin had met with the Judges on one of their visits. Cllr Lewis commented on the work that had been done on Little Hill and the poor state of the bench as a result of the birds. He suggested that the trees be examined and work done on the crowns. County Cllr Thomas offered to arrange for Mr Phil Berman the Vale Parks Officer to meet with Cllr Lewis. Cllr Maclehose asked if some flowering trees could be planted on the Spinney Bank and there was some concern about the state of the trees in the school grounds and whether there was a risk to adjoining properties. This would also be included in the meeting with the Parks Officer. The planting boxes in the village were also showing signs of poor maintenance and this should be addressed for next year. It was agreed that villagers would be asked in the Newsletter if they would like to nominate locations for further tree planting. The triangle at the junction of Heol Faen and Twmpath was identified as one possible site. Cllr Austin proposed that the Council should undertake a major restoration of the Wetlands area with the restoration of the water cress beds and the stone footbridge. Various permissions would be necessary for this work. County Cllr Thomas said that he had raised the issue of the ownership of the well and the Wetlands with the Vale Legal Services following Cllr Lewis’s work on this issue. Cllr Horton had asked the Deputy Chairman to raise an issue from a resident at Beech Park with regard to the bank that runs along the main road between the corner house and number 1 Beech Park.  It did not belong to him but he has always maintained it.  Now he is getting older, he has paid someone to keep it trimmed; however, he did not wish to continue and asked if it is possible to find out who owns the land, and whether they would/could maintain it in future. Information offered by a member of the public suggested that the land was in the ownership of the corner house. Further evidence would be needed to pursue this matter- house deeds may indicate the ownership.  Members felt that much more work should be done to improve the village and following some lengthy discussion it was Agreed:
3.4.1 to pay the contractor Grant Smith £100 for the work undertaken; 
3.4.2 that Cllr Lewis would meet with the Parks Officer to discuss the trees on Little Hill, and the trees near the school,  
3.4.3 to invite Mrs Jane Williams from the Vale Council to the September meeting to discuss funding for some of the proposed projects; 
3.4.4 to gather information concerning the Wetlands with a view to improving the area;  
3.4.5 to consider improvements to the planting boxes in the Village;
3.4.6 to pursue the proposal for a new bench on the Village Green as a memorial to Mrs Greenslade and the Chairman be asked to follow this issue up.
4.        CLERK’S REPORT
4.1   National Eisteddfod. An invitation was received from the Mayor of the Vale to a reception on the Maes on 4th August. It was agreed that Cllrs Bellin and Horton be consulted and if they were not available, Cllr Lewis would attend. 

4.2  Training It was agreed to pay the fee for the course attended by Cllr Kennard. Ms Corwin was offered the opportunity to attend the OVW AGM.
4.3  OVW Local AGM It was agreed that the Clerk would attend the meeting in Cowbridge.

4.4     Diversion of Public Footpath No3. This was noted.

4.5 Keep Wales Tidy, Scouts Wales, Birthday Honours and Vale Monitoring Officer. These had been previously circulated to members and Noted.
4.6 Ombudsman for Wales Report.  This was Noted.

4.7 Survey of Additional Community Councillors. This was not applicable and Noted.
5
TREASURER’S REPORT

5.1
Report of Accounts

The Treasurer had circulated papers for the meeting which showed the current and deposit account monies. Noted. Cllr Kennard asked about progress on the low interest rate being received (0.7%) and the possibility of a Bond being used for 12 months which would provide a higher return (3%). It was agreed that this would be discussed with Paul Griffiths.
6
OTHER BUSINESS
6.1
Play Area
Cllr Maclehose raised the question of the poor state of the equipment. It was Agreed that Cllr Lewis would meet with the Parks Officer to discuss the condition of the playground equipment in the play area, Noted. 
6.2   Jubilee Woods
Cllr Maclehose raised the matter of the recent interest in this project and suggested that it would be of value to create woodland similar to Worney Woods which had been planted by the Woodland Trust, in Colwinston. Following discussion it was felt that it was unlikely that a landowner would be prepared to donate land for this purpose but should that occur the matter could be pursued further. Noted.
7
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
7.1
The date of the Next Meeting

The next meeting would be held on Tuesday 11th September at 7.30 pm at the Sycamore Public House, Colwinston.  

There being no further business, the Meeting was closed at 8.55 pm.

Signed………………………………………………………………………………....

Chairman, Colwinston Community Council

Date………………………………………………………………………………........

Signed………………………………………………………………………………....

Clerk, Colwinston Community Council

Date………………………………………………………………………………........

COLWINSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL
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